Stanton College Preparatory School SAC Meeting Minutes August 20th, 2014

Attendance:

Members present as noted on the sign in sheet for Stanton SAC and sign in sheet for the community, stakeholders, including parents.

Call to Order:

A meeting of the Stanton College Preparatory School Advisory Council was held in Conference Room across from the gym at the school on August 20, 2014. 2013-14 SAC-Chair, Stacey Lawrence-Roseboro, called the meeting to order at 3:36 p.m. Loraine Rice, 2013-2014 Secretary, recorded the minutes for the meeting.

Election of SAC Officers and parent members 2014-1015

Mindy Menzel—Chair

Larry Cobb—Vice Chair

Loraine Rice—Secretary

Lawanda King-Butler—SIF Representative

13 parents present at meeting are SAC members

Minutes:

Minutes for May 2014 were approved as written.

PTSA Report:

Memberships are on track compared to last year. Donations are doing well -could still use more from our families to continue the good work for the students. Open house on September 8; first campus beautification is scheduled September 6.

Principal's Report including SIF:

Reviewed membership totals of students. Have a class with 38 students and one with 35. Students should have books some have links to free electronic books. Will be having additional desks come in within the week. Overviewed SIP training that was offered which included SAC training (responsibilities). Overview of SIF and what it can be used for. Currently as of May 27th, 2014 SIF amount is \$7309.30. District policy is to have the SAC meet 8 times a year, review the bi-laws. Need to ensure we have a student representative. Class elections are coming up on Aug.29. Suggestion of having group from the district and or department heads from Stanton to talk about the expectations of the SAC and the goals of various classes (i.e. AP World, Writing class). Possible tour the school with a SAC representative. Gave broad over of SIP explained it is a working document.

New Business:

A committee was formed to review the by-laws and suggest changes at the next SAC meeting. The by-laws will be sent out to SAC members for review. A by-law review will be place on agenda for next meeting. Question from parent member inquired about homecoming being scheduled on Yom Kippur and holiday was not on the district calendar. Members offered assistance regarding what can be done about the high number of students in the classrooms this year. Suggestion that SAC members reaching out in the local community surrounding the school as part of the SAC goals for this school year.

Next Meeting:

September 17. 2014 at 3:30

Meeting adjournment:

Chair Mindy Menzel adjourned meeting at 4:40 p.m.

Submitted by:

Loraine Rice, SAC Secretary August 20, 2014